APPENDIX D

Faculty Affairs Committee Minutes

January 19, 2007
The meeting of the Faculty Affairs Committee included Bill Bowers, Maureen Dunbar, Paul Esqueda, Sadan Kulturel, Michelle Mart, and Ike Shibley. The committee's two main tasks were to create a service award and discuss an electronic version of the faculty activity report (FAR). 
The meeting began with the suggestion that since the committee was discussing a new service award that the other three faculty awards be reviewed as well (teaching, advising, and research). The Associate Dean for Academic Affairs reported on the method for determining the awards during the previous year. The committee decided that a web site listing all four awards would be a valuable addition to the faculty web page so that faculty were aware of the criteria, eligibility, and process for each award.

Because the award process can sometimes unwittingly engender ill feelings the committee tried to create a process where the faculty are not aware that they are being considered for an award. The award winner will simply find out about the award at the graduation breakfast. 
For the service award the suggestion was made that nominations for the award should be made by faculty and staff and sent to the appropriate division head. Each division head will select one nominee based on the past three FARs. The awards committee will be composed of the previous three winners. For the first three awards the Faculty Affairs Committee will make the selection. The details of the service award are included in a legislative report.
The committee wants to continue working on the definition of service and does not consider the Service Award as a substitute for dealing with thornier issue of how service is evaluated on a yearly basis. The next committee meeting will involve continued discussion on the issue of defining and measuring service. Part of the conversation must involve the percentage of effort that each faculty member lists on the FAR. 

The committee decided to make a motion was made to propose electronic submission of FARs. That motion is included in a legislative report.
The next meeting of FAC will take place on March 2 and will focus on the other three awards as well as defining service. In the interim Paul will gather information about those awards and the committee members will begin thinking about ways to legislatively handle the issue of service. 

